Superintendent’s Memo #018-23

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

DATE: February 3, 2023

TO: Division Superintendents

FROM: Jillian Balow, Superintendent of Public Instruction
SUBJECT: Re-enrollment Training Webinar

The Regulations Governing the Re-enrollment of Students Committed to the Department of
Juvenile Justice, 8 VAC 20-660-10 et. seq., presents the procedures for re-enrollment of students
into the public schools when they have been in the custody of the juvenile justice system and
receiving instruction through local and regional detention centers and the Department of Juvenile
Justice (DJJ). These regulations promote the exchange of educational information concerning
students among DJJ, local and regional detention centers, and local educational agencies (LEAs).
The regulations are intended to: (i) create a positive impact on the family, the students, court
services, school divisions, and correctional centers, as they are seeking to continue the students
education upon his or her release from a juvenile correction center; (i1) provide for the
coordinated transfer of information by court services, school divisions, detention centers, and
correctional centers in order to afford students timely involvement in appropriate educational

programs; and (ii1) enhance communication, cooperation, and coordination of services among the
public systems required to provide for the educational needs of students released from
correctional centers and detention centers.

To assist school divisions in satisfying the requirements of the above-referenced regulations, the
Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) will offer a virtual webinar training opportunity
related to the re-enrollment procedures on the date indicated below at the identified time:

Date: February 22,2023

Time: Noon - 2 p.m.

Place: ZOOM Link: Re-enrollment Webinar
Webinar ID: 864 1775 8513
Passcode: 825226
Telephone: (646) 931-3860 or (301) 715-8592



https://law.lis.virginia.gov/admincode/title8/agency20/chapter660/
https://doe-virginia-gov.zoom.us/j/86417758513?pwd=SWxjbXFHc3owM0pCTUhMOGNwU3BaQT09
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The above-referenced regulations, at 8VAC20-660-10, defines a “ "re-enrollment coordinator" to

mean the school division or state-operated program staff person designated to work with the
parole officer, the Department of Juvenile Justice or detention home/center educational
personnel, the transition team, the re-enrollment team, and the IEP Team, if applicable, to
coordinate the development of the re-enrollment plan.” As such, these individuals would be the
targeted audience for participation in this training. However, because several other personnel are
required to be involved in the re-enrollment process, this re-enrollment training is appropriate for
anyone who is involved in the re-enrollment of students who leave the juvenile justice system
and re-enroll into the public school system. This could include special education directors,
special education supervisors, guidance specialists, or other school personnel as deemed
appropriate by the local school divisions. A review of the re-enrollment regulations will be the
primary focus of the training.

If you have any questions regarding this training opportunity, please contact Laurie Cooper,
State Operated Programs Specialist, at (804) 786-1812 or Laurie.Cooper@doe.virginia.gov.
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